

Office of the Chair 1450 K.L.O. Road Kelowna, B.C. V1W 3Z4

Telephone: (250) 469-6220 Chair@rdco.com rdco.com

<date>

File No.: 0530-02-04

Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure Traffic Operations Engineering ENG.Admin@gov.bc.ca

RE: Parking Safety Concerns on Old Vernon Rd in Central Okanagan Electoral Area East

Concerns regarding parking along Old Vernon Road in Central Okanagan Electoral Area East when there is an event at the City of Kelowna's High Noon Park have been brought to the Regional Board's attention.

To improve driver and pedestrian safety, the Regional Board is requesting that the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure install 'no parking' signs along Old Vernon Road in the vicinity of High Noon Park.

Yours sincerely,

Blair Ireland Chairperson